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NOTICE TO CUSTOMERS 
 

PRACTICE NOTE __________ OF 2022 

 

RETURN RELATING TO DIRECTORS AND REGISTER OF MEMBERS 

 

Kindly note that all applications for the change of directors filed for registration must be in line 

with Regulations 17 read together with Section 39 of the Act. Your attention is drawn to the 

following, only the particulars of the directors and any changes thereof must be filed with 

the Registrar of Co-operatives and when there are changes in membership the register of 

members as kept by the co-operative must be kept at its offices in line with Section 21(d).  

 

Due to the complaints regarding the unauthorized appointments and resignation of directors, as 

from the 1 August 2022 additional requirement for appointment or resignation of a director is the 

appointment letter or resignation letter respectively, which must accompany the application. 

Failure to comply will result in the rejection of the application for failure to submit the necessary 

letter. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

………………………… 

Adv. R Voller: 

Registrar of Co-operatives 

……/07/2022 
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